
FONTAINEBLEAU HIGH SCHOOL 
CRIMSON BAND BOOSTER CLUB

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
March 14, 2017

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:11pm by President Kim Armond.

Treasurer's Report: Dorinda Bogran presented the Treasurer's report, included in this record. A 
$750.00 deposit made earlier on March 14 did not appear on the report. Money from Mardi Gras 
parades was received and paid some older bills. 

President's Report:  President Kim Armond called for reports from committee heads for upcoming
events:

Mattress Fundraiser: Mr. Heard reported that the mattress fundraiser representative will be at 
school on Thursday, March 16, 2017 to meet with students and parents immediately after school 
(2:55pm) in the cafeteria. Students and parents should be sharing the event on Facebook and in 
the community. The event is on March 25, 2017. Teri Maasen will ask for donuts from Mandeville 
Bake Shop to have the morning of the event.

Spring Concert and Band Banquet: Michelle Meche reported on the Spring Concert and Band 
Banquet (April 29, 2017). Olive Garden will be supplying silverware, napkins, etc. as well as the 
food. Michelle communicated with the blanket vendor and presented a sample of the 100% 
polyester blanket. Mr. Hicks will choose which blanket the band will purchae (100% polyester or 
50/50 blend). An email calling for Band Banquet volunteers will be sent out. The Band Banquet 
invitations will be sent out by March 24, 2017, and tickets will remain $20.00 for adults and 
$10.00 for students. Rather than physical tickets, emailed receipts will be sent out and a list of 
ticket holders will be at the door. Jeff Ruth will create the end-of-year DVD, which will be sold for 
$5.00. Jeff needs pictures for the DVD by April 1, 2017. 

Project Graduation: Katherine Racine reported on the CBBC participation in Project Graduation 
(May 6-7, 2017). Volunteers are needed to help cook jambalaya, chili and macaroni and cheese 
before the event, using ingredients provided by the CBBC. Volunteers will cook and serve burgers 
and fries on site at the event, which is held at the Castine Center. Volunteers are also needed to 
help set up and clean up.

Jazz Fest: Discussion regarding this item on the agenda was postponed. 

Winterguard: Justin Churchwell reported on the Winterguard events. A “friends and family” 
performance will be given by the Winterguard on March 31, 2017 (tentatively at 7:00pm) in the 
gym at Fontainebleau Junior High School. Justin has invited other school Winterguard teams to 
make the event a possible exhibition/fundraiser. 

Colorguard: Justin reported on Colorguard auditions for Fall 2017. Auditions will be held April 10-
13, 2017. Recruitment has been heavy, especially at Fontainebleau Junior High. A clinic for new 
recuits will be held prior to the actual tryouts, and a parent meeting for new members will be held
on April 6, 2017. A parent meeting for the entire guard will be held after Spring Break, and
payment of fees will be mandatory at this meeting. 



Dance Team: Julie Best reported on Dance Team auditions for Fall 2017. Auditions will be held 
April 5-7, 2017, and there will be a parent meeting on April 10, 2017.

Justin and Julie have been coordinating and planning for Fall 2017 to integrate the Dance Team 
and Colorguard. Justin will lead the Dance Team as pertains to Showcase, and the Dance Team 
will practice with the Colorguard. The Dance Team will also have its own practices and perform at 
football games and two competitions.

Jazz One: Dates and appearances were discussed. The group will play at Earth Fest in Abita 
Springs on March 19, 2017 at 3:00pm, and at the Mid-City Jazz Fest on April 13, 2017 (during the 
day). The group also has a tentative date to play at the Dew Drop Inn on May 20, 2017.

Band fees will increase for the 2017-2018 school year by $50.00 to help cover the hire of a 
new instructor. Fees will now be $150.00 to the school and $350.00 to the CBBC.

Upcoming dates to note:

3/16/17 Mattress fundraiser student/parent meeting
3/19/17 Jazz One performance at Earth Fest in Abita Springs
3/25/17 Mattress fundraiser
3/31/17 Winterguard “friends and family” performance
04/05-07/17 Dance Team Fall 2017 auditions
4/06/17 Colorguard new parent meeting
4/10/17 Dance Team parent meeting
4/10-13/17 Colorguard Fall 2017 auditions
4/13/17 Jazz One performance at Mid-City Jazz Fest
4/13/17 Powder Puff game concessions
4/28-30/17 Jazzfest fundraiser
4/29/17 Spring Concert/Band Banquet
5/04-07/17 Jazzfest fundraiser
5/06/17 Graduation
5/06-07/17 Project Graduation
5/20/17 Jazz One performance at Dew Drop Inn (tentative)

There being no other business brought before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:02pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Marie Growden, Secretary

Approved: ___________________


